
 

 

    Wolfeboro Pathways Committee 
    August 19, 2015 
    Meeting Minutes 
    Public Work Conference Room 
 
Attendees: Peter Cole, Jim Eisenhower, Jim Nupp, Barbara Laverick, Vaune Dugan, Art 
Slocum, Fred Tedeschi, Dave Ford, Kathy Barnard 
 
Peter Cole called the meeting to order at 5:00PM. 
 
Dave Ford showed the committee members several new parking concepts for the 
dockside area.  The next meeting is scheduled for September 15, 2015, 2:00PM at the 
Wolfeboro Inn.  All stakeholders and interested citizens will have an opportunity to 
review and discuss the concept plans. 
 
The July 19, 2015 minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made, seconded and all voted 
in favor of accepting the minutes. 
 
At the previous Pathways Committee meeting it was decided that the vice chairman of 
Pathways and the Chair of Wolfeboro Trails would be Jim Nupp.  Jim expressed his 
desire to serve as vice chairman of Pathways, but was not in a position to be the Chair of 
Wolfeboro Trails.  Peter will take on the position of Chairman of Wolfeboro Trails. 
 
A new Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with WEDCO will be signed by Peter 
Cole. 
 
There was a discussion of the map project.  It was decided to hire a designer at a flat rate 
of $650 to design a 2 sided 11” X 17” map that will tie in areas of interest, beaches, 
museums and parks.  The map will not be “to scale” but will include mileages and trail 
details.  The funds for this project will come from the existing funds at WEDCO since 
this map will fulfill the purpose of the Sewall Woods and Abenaki trails which is to 
connect all trails.  A motion was made, seconded and all voted in favor of allocating an 
amount not to exceed $1,500, to be taken from the WEDCO fund, for this project. 
 
There was a discussion of priority projects Pathways should consider for the next year.  
Three projects were mentioned.  They are as follows: 
1. Improvements to the Filter Bed Road trail to improve access between Sewall Woods 
and Abenaki. 
2. Routing bikers through the downtown area by painting lines in some areas in the 
middle of the roadways per the plan Rob Housman recently submitted for a grant. 
3. Completion of a trail that connects downtown to Bay Street, Elm Street, through 
Wolfeboro Falls and back downtown. 
 
The next meeting will be held at the Public Works conference room, September 16, 2015 
at 5:00PM.  Meeting agenda at 6:10PM. 
 



 

 

Submitted by  
Kathy Barnard 
August 23, 2015 


